At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 6th day of April, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman  

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Bud Fisher, from Balmville, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There were no additional items for this agenda.

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on any agenda items. 

5.
PLANNING BOARD APPOINTMENT: Appointment of Two (2) New Members  
Supervisor Booth said the Town received 15 applications for the two Planning Board vacancies. All fifteen applicants were interviewed and the Town Board unanimously agreed on two.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to appoint John A. Ward and Thomas E. Fogarty to fill the vacancies on the Town of Newburgh Planning Board. Mr. Ward’s term will expire December 31, 2010 and he will fill the vacancy created by the passing of Edward O’Donnell. Mr. Fogarty’s term will expire December 31, 2009 and he will fill the vacancy created by the resignation of J. Leo Glynn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Supervisor Booth congratulated both Mr. Fogarty and Mr. Ward.
Town Clerk Zarutskie swore in both Mr. Fogarty and Mr. Ward. 

All of the Board members congratulated Mr. Fogarty and Mr. Ward. 

6.
CHADWICK LAKE GREENSAND FILTRATION PROJECT: 

A.
SEQRA Designation and Determination Negative Declaration

Mr. Taylor said the Town Board conducted a Public Hearing on this project March 16, 2009 at 7:30 p.m. This project involves the installation of additional facilities at the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant for the treatment of manganese found in the Town’s water. The action in front of the Board tonight involves the Town’s determination to step into the role of Lead Agency under the State Environmental Quality Review Act for the project and to declare a Negative Declaration. This project is a type One Action under the environmental review regulations, as it is located in the Chadwick Lake Reservoir Critical Environmental Area. A Long Form Assessment form has been prepared and the action also notifies other 
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involved agencies of its intent for the position of Lead Agency. The agencies are the State and County Department of Health and the Department of Conservation. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve The Resolution Of SEQRA Designation And Determination For The Town Board To Act As Lead Agency In A Coordinated Review And To Adopt A Negative Declaration For The Chadwick Lake Water Treatment Plant Greensand Filtration. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. Public Interest Order
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve The Public Interest Order In The Matter Of The Increase And Improvement Of Facilities Of The Consolidated Water District In The Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

C. Bond Resolution Authorization
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve a Resolution Authorizing The Issuance of $2,740,000 Bonds Of The Town Of  Newburgh, Orange County, New York, To Pay The Cost Of The Increase And Improvement Of The Consolidated Water District Relating To Chadwick Lake Water Treatment Plant Greensand Filtration, In The Town Of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

D. Authorizing Design Services

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Chadwick Lake Water Treatment Plant Manganese Treatment project agreement with O’Brien & Gere in the amount of $150,000.00. (see attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
REZONING OF PAVILION DRIVE:


A.     SEQRA Determination and Designation


Mr. Taylor said the Town Board conducted a Public Hearing on March 2, 2009 at 7:15 p.m. The two owners of the two parcels totaling three and a half acres petitioned the Town Board to rezone their property from business zoning to agricultural residential zoning. The Town Board referred the local law implementing this zoning measure to the Orange County Department of Planning, the Town’s Planning Board and the Town’s Zoning Board of Appeals. They have received a review back from the Orange County Department of Planning indicating that there were no matters that the County reported with respect to this measure and it is a matter for local determination. The Planning Board indicated that it had no comments on the proposed rezoning. The first action before the Board is to determine that the adoption of the rezoning measure will not have a significant effect on the environment. The environmental assessment was referred to Orange County Planning, the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals as interested agencies for their review and comments. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio approve the Resolution Of SEQR Designation and Determination: Adoption Of A Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” Of The Code Of The Town Of Newburgh And The Zoning Map Of The Town Of Newburgh To Rezone Parcels On Pavilion Drive. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B. Resolution of Adoption Local Law # 3
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution Of Adoption Of Local Law No. 3 Of 2009-Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” Of The Code of The Town Of Town Of Newburgh And The Zoning Map Of The Town Of Newburgh To Rezone Parcels On Pavilion Drive. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
HOME RULE REQUEST: Speed Cameras
Supervisor Booth said the Town has been requesting State Legislation for Home Rule to allow the Town of Newburgh to purchase, use and enforce the use of speed cameras. The cameras would be used on the Town’s residential streets to measure the speed of traffic and enable the Town to issues tickets to the owner of a vehicle in violation.  

Councilman Piaquadio said this is the third year the Town is making this request for the trial use of the cameras. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution Of Town Board Approving Home Rule Request For An Act To Amend The Vehicle And Traffic Law In Relation To Establishing The Civil Liability Of Vehicle Owners For Maximum Speed Limit Violations In The Town Of Newburgh, Orange County. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
POLICE:

A.     Expenditure of Grant for Ballistic Tactical Armor


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 1, 2009, submitted by Chief of Police Charles Kehoe, to spend $29,799.00 of the $30,000.00 Federal Grant #BJ06632092 for the purchase of the following:


9      AL5 level IIIA Hornet Tactical Ballistic Vests              $13,995.00                              

1      6”X5” Level IIIA Ballistic Blanket                                    2,750.00


20    Model 2518 10” X 12” Level IV Ballistic Plates               4,500.00

                    (10 Front 10 Rear)


16    Level IIIA Spec-Ops Helmets                                            4,000.00


2      Level IIIA Diamond Lite Ballistic Shields                         6,687.00

20    Condor CPC Ballistic Plate Carriers                                   1,180.00


                                                            TOTAL                       $29,799.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said our men and woman need to be protected to the best of our ability. 


Supervisor Booth agreed. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B.     Radio Equipment Lease
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated April 1, 2009, submitted by Chief Charles Kehoe, to add 9 portable radios to the Police Department’s radio lease from NYCOMCO. These units have an option added to them that makes them secure from anyone scanning them. They will be used on special investigations. The amount added to the lease is $270.00 per month and will be paid from account number 3020.0455. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
PARKS AND RECREATION:


A.     Approval of Capital Projects


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the following request dated March 31, 2009, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation.

Bathrooms            $8,547.72


Storage Shed          1,050.00


Stone Planters        1,230.00


Color Coating        4,400.00


The total amount of these projects is $15,227.72 and the funds will come from the Capital Project Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

B.     Budget Transfer


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the budget transfer request dated March 27, 2009, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, for a budget transfer in the amount of $190.00.  The funds will come from the Program for Aging-Other Personal Services account number 6772.0190 and transferred into the Program for Aging-Equipment account number 6772.0200. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Cost Estimate for Berlin, LLC

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated March 27, 2009, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, for a landscape cost estimate in the amount of $40,700.00 with a landscape inspection fee of $2,000.00 for Berlin, LLC. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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12.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Councilwoman Greene wished all of the Town of Newburgh residents a Happy Easter and Passover. Ms. Greene said the Town of Newburgh Recreation Department had its annual Easter egg hunt on Sunday. There were over 350 children who participated in the egg hunt. It was a great day and all of the children enjoyed themselves. 


Councilman Woolsey announced the Town of Newburgh will have its Memorial Day Parade on Sunday, May 24th. Line up is at Noon and kickoff is at 1:00 p.m. Any organizations or persons wanting to participate should send their request to the Recreation Department and the committee will take it under consideration. On Monday, May 24th at 10:00 a.m. the Legion and the VFW will have the Memorial Day services in front of Town Hall. All are invited. 


Town Clerk Zarutskie announced his office will be open May 2nd from 9:00 a.m. until noon. 
13.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Ellenjane Gonyea, Colden Park, stated at last Thursday night’s Planning Board meeting a revision of the Drury Heights project was discussed. The project was reduced from 144 housing units to 100. A 15 acre parcel of land adjacent to Westwood Drive was described as open space and would be dedicated to the Town. The parcel was described as 5 acres being wetlands and the remaining 10 will be open space. She asked if there could be a meeting to define what open space will be used for.  


Supervisor Booth said as of right now there are no plans for the use of that property. 


Mr. Taylor said the parcel will be restricted to recreation/open space use. He asked the Board if they wanted to make the decision for the uses of the property or do they want to establish a committee to decide the use and report to the Board. 

Ms. Gonyea asked if there were any plans for the nine acres of land that is located near the Colden Park Sewer Plant. 

Supervisor Booth said starting January 1st that property will belong to the Crossroads Sewer District and as of right now there are no plans for that property. 


Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, said she attended the February 2nd Town Board meeting and reported there was a guard rail down on Tarr Road, as of tonight it still has not been repaired. 


Mr. Osborne said that guard rail is hit frequently. It was included as a safety flag and it was repaired. Since the repair it has been hit and damaged again. 


Supervisor Booth said it will be flagged again and the Highway Superintendent will have it repaired.


Ms. Williams said she was at the April 1, 2009 Audit Meeting and she has a question about CAMO Pollution. She asked when the Board discussed this matter at a public meeting. The contract between CAMO and the Town is for $65,000.00, this amount will not cover a full year. She asked the Board why they did not promote someone to fill this vacant position. It is her opinion that this is a lot of money to pay for something that is a backup for the Delaware Aqueduct. 
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Supervisor Booth said it was the Board’s opinion that it was the best solution due to the availability of qualified operators with a class one license and supervisory experience. The Board has also talked to other Towns who work with CAMO and are satisfied with them. He said the Town’s goal is to use Chadwick Lake 12 months a year.

Ms. Williams commended Councilman Piaquadio for his suggestion to name Town roads after fallen heroes. She asked where Golden Vista development was going to be in the Meadow Hill area and have they broken ground. 


Councilman Piaquadio said it is a senior complex that will be located along side Meadow Hill School. He said presently the plans are in front of the Planning Board.      


Nick Tulve, Winona Lake, asked what the target date was for putting the stimulus money the Town has received on the Town’s website.


Councilman Piaquadio said he will make sure it is on the website within the next two weeks. 


Mr. Tulve asked if the stimulus money will have to be paid back. 


James Osborne said the funds the Town has received for the drinking water projects is from the Drinking Water State Revolving Loan Fund. They may be eligible for lower interest and a relief on the percentage on the principal. The highway projects under the TIPS program may be eligible for grants. He said different projects are eligible for different things.   

Mr. Tulve asked when stimulus money is given for a certain project does that money have to be used for that project. 


Supervisor Booth said stimulus money can only be used for the project that it is granted for and that is true for any grant. He said the Town has just added an application for a COPS Grant, which if received will be used for the hiring of up to six full time officers for the Town. The grant is valued at around a half a million dollars. 


Mr. Tulvy stated he is in favor of the speed cameras in the Town of Newburgh and will write letters in their favor if need be. It is his opinion that school buses, County and Town vehicles should set precedent.

Bud Fisher, Balmville, said he submitted a FOIL to the Zoning Board of Appeals for a listing of any home occupation variances issued in R-3 areas in the Town from the years 2000 to 2005. His request was returned as being to vague and he would have to give the section, lot and block numbers. He asked if he would be able to view all the ZBA minutes.


Supervisor Booth suggested that he review the agendas first and if something of interest was on the agenda then view those minutes. The agendas are available to him at the Town Clerk’s Office where he can view them at any time. 


Ann Fisher, Balmville, said it is her hope that no other resident living in a R-3 zone in the Town of Newburgh has to be subjected to having a commercial business operating next to them. There was a Resolution passed by the ZBA allowing the commercial business operating door to them to park three trucks, have one man on the premises and operate from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Up until this time they are in violation of this Resolution. It is her opinion that something went wrong in the granting of this variance and this business is not 
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complying with the home occupation standards that are allowed in the R-3 zone of the Town of Newburgh. The Court finding stated the Town has proven beyond a reasonable doubt that the defendant does not conduct his business within the dwelling as the Law permits. At the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting it was voted for a second time to grant this business operating across the street from her a Commercial Business Variance in a residential zone. The business can now have 3 trucks, 2 trailers, 1 dual axle trailer and three employees. Ms. Fisher distributed pictures to the audience. Ms. Fisher said this business is still in violation of the new variance. She said the Town Code is a good code, but the Town needs to enforce the code as written. She is going to persevere and thanked the Board and the general public for their time and for listening. 


Ellenjane Goneya said for all of us who have asked for support from the Code Compliance Officer over the last six years applaud Ann Fisher for all of her efforts. She encouraged others to bring code violations to the public’s attention.


Howard Bishop, Meadow Winds, is before the Board tonight to ask the Board for a Certificate of Occupancy for a home that they have put a down payment on in Meadow Winds. They have a hardship because they sold their home they were living in to buy this home in Meadow Winds. A contract has been signed for the sale of the home they were living in and they must move forward with the sale. It is his understanding that the Town is not issuing CO’s homes under construction in Meadow Winds because Meadow Winds is in violation of their performance bond. He and others would also like to see the development in a better state than it 

is in at the moment. He asked the Board where he can go from here and what can be done. 


Supervisor Booth said this is a complex problem and an on going battle among the existing residents who live in Meadow Winds, the developer and the Town of Newburgh. The Town Board is in litigation with this developer and has instructed their Code Officers not to issue CO’s until certain public improvements have been completed. There has been a stipulation of settlement reached in favor of the Town that the CO’s can not be released until the punch list is completed. 

Mr. Taylor said the Town has an agreement, which is court ordered, but that the developer chose not to complete all of the improvements that were required. The Town prevailed with the judge and presently the Town wants to work with the developer for the completion of these improvements. The CO’s can be issued at this time. 


Mr. Bishop made a request for the Board to please consider his hardship. 


Supervisor Booth said the Town wants to also insure public safety and quality workmanship for all of the residents in Meadow Winds. The Town is willing to move forward but the developer has to follow the stipulation of the court.  Supervisor does not want the repair of the roads in Meadow Winds to be the burden of the residents of the Town.     

Councilman Benedict said this Board has been very patient with this developer and is giving them every opportunity to do what is required. 

Supervisor Booth asked if the audience had any other questions. There were none.   
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14.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Pending Litigation/Mountain Ridge Development

MOTION made to go into executive session at 8:27 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

MOTION approved, 5-0.

The executive session was attended by, in addition to all five Council members, Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor and Town Engineer James Osborne.  Minutes of the executive session were taken by Mr. Taylor.

During the executive session the following motion was made by Councilwoman Greene, and was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio:

BE IT MOVED, that having received the State Supreme Court’s decision on the motion made by the petitioners with regard to the terms of the so ordered Stipulation of Settlement requiring the completion of all punch list items for the public improvements subject to the Stipulation prior to the issuance of certificates of occupancy for two remaining houses, in recognition of the hardships to the purchasers of the houses for which the certificates of occupancy have been withheld and the practical economic difficulties, the Newburgh Town Board authorizes the Town’s agreement to the issuance and release of the certificate of occupancy for one house upon satisfactory completion of all public improvement punch list items except the fence and guiderail. That release of the certificate of occupancy can only occur, however, at or prior to the closing of the first house, which will be attended by a representative of the Town, who must witness good funds (bank, certified or title company check, etc.) being paid over for the fence and guiderail prior to releasing the certificate of occupancy.  Mountain Ridge’s contractor must provide documentation, such as a purchase order or invoice from its supplier, setting forth the purchase price plus taxes for those items, and the funds must be payable directly to that supplier. The certificate of occupancy for the second house will be issued and released only upon satisfactory installation of the fence and guardrail in accordance with the terms of the Stipulation.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes;  Supervisor Booth – yes.

MOTION approved, 5-0.

MOTION made to end executive session at 9:29 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes;  Supervisor Booth – yes.

MOTION approved, 5-0.

The executive session ended at 9:29 p.m.

After the conclusion of the executive session, the following motion was made:

MOTION to retain the service of the law firm Cooper, Erving & Savage, L.L.P., of Albany, New York, to serve as Counsel in the matter of Board of Education of the Marlboro Central School District v. the Town of Newburgh Index No. 2009-2948, at an hourly rate of $235 per hour, made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes;  Supervisor Booth – yes.

MOTION approved, 5-0.

15.
ADJOURNMENT
MOTION to adjourn, made at 9:31 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

MOTION approved, 5-0.

Meeting adjourned at 9:31 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________________      __________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                   Deborah Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
